MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

October 17, 2007
In attendance: Adomat, Alexy, Al-Omaishi, Alves, Bradley, Clydesdale, Curtis, Eberly, Gorman, Haynes, Hernandez, Jackson, Joshi, Knox, Kravitz, Li, Lovett, McCarty, Morin, Nakra, Norris, Novell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Petroff, Rice, Robertson, Steele, Tate, and Vandegrift.
Excused: Adler, Carroll, Edelbach, Fisher, Hutton, Kamber, Paces, and Steinberg.

Absent: Bricker, Karsnitz, Leven, Nicolosi, and Roberts.
PRESENTATION AND DISCUSSION WITH PRESIDENT BARBARA GITENSTEIN

President Gitenstein announced that there will be a campus wide meeting on October 31st to discuss strategies to support the integration of academic and student affairs transformations.  She solicited input from Senate members regarding ways to advance this integration.
Following discussion, Michael Robertson commented that the integration of academic and student affairs could be a major initiative for the Senate in Spring 2008.  

After discussing the incident of the shooting hoax, the President noted that there will be a text messaging system in place to enhance communications with students.  We can’t promise safety – we can only be prepared as much as possible.

SEXUAL ASSAULT TASK FORCE – JACKIE DEITCH-STACKHOUSE

Jackie presented the “ICAN” program.  She needs 10-15 faculty volunteers to serve on the project.

APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER MINUTES

The minutes of the September 19, 2007 meeting were accepted as submitted.

COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· Academic Programs (CAP) – Amanda Norvell reported that this committee has approved a new minor – Central Asian Studies.

· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Cindy Curtis reported that this committee will be looking at SOSA and, in the future, the reports of the ad hoc committees regarding use of external reviews and grading distribution in the promotion process.  
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – Michael Robertson reported that this committee has given President Gitenstein feedback for her October 31st strategic planning presentation.  This committee will also be setting up a schedule for planning documents.

· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) – Lynn Bradley reported that this committee will be providing a recommendation for posting fliers.  They are also working on disciplinary policies.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
